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I support the law reforms that Mark Latham has introduced into the NSW parliament and am 

calling on the parliament to pass Mark's bill. I would refer to the case of Bernard Gaynor and his 

discriminatory and cowardly unfair treatment by the ADB and the Human rights commission for 

many years. He has faced 37 complaints since 2014. He does not live in NSW but in Queensland. 

No one in Queensland has complained about him. None of the complaints have been 

substantiated and Gary Burns' has boasted that he has lodged complaints to bankrupt me and that 

he wants me silenced for good.  

The ADB has refused to even investigate whether Burns' complaints are vexatious and continues 

to process them. 


